## Prince Edward County Ratepayers Meet

The Prince Edward County Ratepayers met on Nov 2 in the Municipal Hall in Wellington. This is the new name of the umbrella group, formerly known as the Bay of Quinte Ratepayers.

President Ray Gorse reported that a presentation to County Council had been made by the PUC commission requesting that their remuneration be increased to \$4,500.00 per year instead of the \$3000.00 per year that the previous Picton PUC Commissioners had received.

A lively discussion ensued which resulted in a motion being passed that the Ratepayers group was against this increase in remuneration and in fact felt very strongly that the PUC should in fact be a committee of council. This resolution will be forwarded to County Council.

It was pointed out that the new PUC had responsibility only for the hydro delivery in Picton, Bloomfield and Wellington and that they attend only 12 to 15 meetings per year. The staff of the Public Utilities

has also been decreased to 11 from 16, due to the fact that the water and sewer services are now under the direction of the Public Works Department.

Also mentioned was the fact that in the former Village of Wellington, the PUC was a committee of council and committee members got an additional per diem of \$39.00 per meeting. At \$3,000.00 per year the commissioners will be paid between \$200.00 and \$250.00 per meeting. The mayor also sits as a member of the commission and receives this remuneration on top of his annual remuneration of \$25,000.00 per year.

Other business discussed indicated an upsurge in interest in local ratepayers groups with the latest group being formed in Hillier with 66 family memberships.

Warings Creek Improvement Association reported on the progress of their Municipal Board hearings which have cost over \$55,000.00 to date. They are also looking for other groups to help in raising funds for their appeal. Some of the funds spent to date are directly due to the lack of action and the indecision of both the present County Council and the former County Council.

The next meeting will be held in the Municipal Hall in Waupoos on December 8 at 7:30 pm.

- Jim Ives, 393-3958

## NOTICE

All enquiries regarding use of the Milford Town Hall should be directed to Freda Spice at 476-8003



SERVICE, PARTS AND RESTORATIONS

SPECIALISTS IN
JAGUAR. ROVER AND
OTHER QUALITY
EUROPEAN AUTOMOBILES

## RICHARD COPPLE

DIRECTOR

LONG VIEW FARM 2763 COUNTY ROAD 13 RR=3. PICTON, ONTARIO CANADA KOK 2TO

TEL: (613) 476-8074
FAX: (613) 476-1550
Website: www.longrun.com
E-mail: info@longrun.com

Circle News - Continued from page 3

Don't forget dishes, cutlery, food, secret pal gifts, man and lady gifts.

The evening will conclude with cards, board games and anything else interesting for entertainment.

Our new executive for 1999

Past President - Jean Burrows

President - Margaret Crouse

Vice-President - Gillian Parker

Secretary - Margaret Ceh

Press Secretary - Alice Miller

Treasurer - Wilma Creasy

Food Committee - Mary Creasy, Alice Miller

Gift Gopher - Marg Drury

A delicious lunch and social time ended a successful evening. Barb Balsillie thanked hostesses Dorothy Langridge and Gillian Parker for an interesting repast. An executive meeting was held at Margaret Crouse's on Monday, November 16th, at 7:30 p.m. to plan our schedule for 1999,

- Alice Miller